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Miller Fire News Release
Acres:  708 



Start date:  June 1, 2011
Cause:  Human


Location:  4 miles east of Penasco, NM
Containment: 57 percent

Fuels:  Mixed conifer and pine
Terrain:  Steep, rugged

Resources:  15 crews, 7 engines, 6 water tenders, 2 dozers
Total personnel:433


Available air support:  3 helicopters

The Rio Grande cutthroat trout, a native to the Western United States and the State fish for New Mexico, it is found in various drainages on the Carson National Forest.  Cutthroat trout typically spawn from mid May thru mid June with a life span of approximately 5 years.  The cutthroat feed on aquatic insects that hatch in the water.  Firefighters working on the Osha Fire are using various suppression methods calculated to protect this species and to minimize the impact upon the habitat.  Fire retardant is not used in proximity to these streams.  Water drops from helicopters are not made with water drawn from any source that may contain non-native species such as rainbow or brown trout.
A significant weather change is forecasted over the next few days which will consist of some moisture build up at upper atmospheric levels with a chance of thunderstorms and dry lightning.  Winds are expected to decrease and nighttime humidity will rise, however the atmosphere will remain largely unstable.

Fire behavior for Sunday is expected to be moderate.  Tree top torching and up slope runs will continue, particularly on the northeast edge of the fire. 
Crews will continue to improve and hold the fire line, mop up and patrol for hot spots 100 feet into the interior on the south and west flanks of the fire.  Firefighters working the north and east flanks of the fire will dig line, using natural fire breaks such as rock faces where available in the rough terrain.  Engines will continue to patrol Highway 518..
Highway 518 will reopen on Monday 06/06/2011 at 6:00a.m. Public safety remains a concern due to the sloping terrain and possibility of rolling debris. Firefighters will continue to monitor the interior for remaining heat and hazardous dead standing trees. The continued support from the public and the community for the fire fighters safety is a primary objective.

*Current Fire Information can be obtained at:  www.inciweb.org 
Osha Fire News Release


June 4, 2011  


Fire Information: 575-587-2877


7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.








